
WEST PIKE RUN TOWNSHIP 
Board of Supervisors 

Meeting November 9th, 2015 
 
 

CALL TO ORDER The West Pike Run Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Monday, November 
9th, 2015. The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Vice Chairman, Laura Hough 

   
 
PLEADGE & Present at the meeting were, Supervisor Phil Podroskey, Supervisor Laura Hough, Secretary 
ROLL CALL, Secretary Ruth Dodds and Solicitor Herman Bigi. Absent: Rick Molish 
 
    
 

 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  
                                          Jack O’Neil /Drainage Elm Road/Spring  and McGirts road repairs. Also questioned status of  
               sale  of Chucks B.P. 
               Bill Hoak/Questions as to new well on Deems Park Road 
                                          Lettie Tremgembo /Structure on #481 demolition? 
                                          Paul Zelina/questioning if Church Street would be paved. Supervisor Podroskey advised road  
                                          had been inspected by himself and Supervisor Hough, not needed.  
 
                                            
 
                                          
                 
APPROVAL OF              Motion was made by Phil.2nd by Laura to accept minutes of October  
  MINUTES             
 
REPORTS  Police Report    Motion by Phil, 2nd by Laura, motion carried. 
 
   Animal Control   Motion was made by Phil, second by Laura to accept the animal control report.  
      Motion carried. 
   Secretary-Treasurer    Ruth Dodds provided a written report of the finances.  Motion was made 

by Phil, second by Laura, motion carried. 
 
   Road Report.  Motion was made by Phil second by Laura, motion carried. 
                
   Recreation    Nothing to report at this time 
 
   Gas Well    Per Supv Hough/Anteria 2 wells, Doppler property and Locust Road.  
 
   Meetings & Seminars 
. 
   Code Enforcement       November Report/written via supervisors. Approved/motion carried    
 
CORRESPONDENCE No correspondence to review.  
 
BILLS & PAYROLL Motion was made by Phil and second by Laura to approve paid invoices and payroll for  
            November, motion carried. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS    
  
OLD BUSINESS Larry Scott presented appraisal of property on Grange Road to be reviewed by Solicitor Bigi.   
,     
 
NEW BUSINESS              Motion to draft Resolution #523 establishing fee schedule for Tax Collector. 
                                          Motion made by Phil, 2nd by Laura, motion carried. 
                                          
                                           
 
 
ADJOURNMENT With no further business to come before the Board Laura Hough, Vice Chairman adjourned the   
   meeting at 7: 05 p.m. 
 
 
 
________________________________ 
 Ruth E. Dodds , Secretary-Treasurer 


